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Clinical
Trial
to
Test
Regenerative Treatment for
Stroke
The University of Miami Health System is starting a clinical
trial to further evaluate the safety and efficacy of an
investigational cell therapy for the treatment of chronic
motor deficit following an ischemic stroke. The Phase 2b study
will be led by Dileep Yavagal, M.D., director of
interventional neurology and a member of the Interdisciplinary
Stem Cell Institute at the University of Miami, which is
conducting a number of FDA-approved clinical trials in stem
cell therapy. Jonathan Jagid, M.D., associate professor of
neurological surgery, is the surgical principal investigator
of the trial.
“The debilitating effects of an ischemic stroke causes
impaired motor skills and decreases a patient’s quality of
life significantly,” said Yavagal, who is associate professor
of neurology and neurological surgery at the University of
Miami Miller School of Medicine. “Our goal at the
Interdisciplinary Stem Cell Institution is to find viable
treatment options to improve serious disabilities from strokes
that will one day be used in clinical application. The
ACTIsSIMA trial (Allogenic Cell Therapy for Ischemic Stroke to
Improve Motor Abilities) will help determine whether this
investigational cell therapy is a safe and effective treatment
option for chronic stroke.”
Ischemic strokes account for approximately 87 percent of all
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strokes in the U.S. and occur when there is an obstruction in
a blood vessel supplying oxygen to the brain. With
approximately 800,000 strokes occurring in the United States
every year, stroke is the leading cause of acquired disability
in the United States; more than 80 percent of patients are
left with residual disability. Traditional stroke treatments
generally show little to no improvement in patients after the
first six months following a stroke, creating a great need for
new therapies that reduce disability and improve recovery.
The ACTIsSIMA clinical trial is a study of the potential
benefit of stem cells in stroke patients. It will examine the
benefit of genetically modified adult bone-marrow-derived stem
cells in patients 18-75 years of age who have experienced an
ischemic stroke in the previous six months to seven and a half
years and still have moderate weakness in their extremities on
one side.
Dr. Yavagal was the national co-principal investigator in
another yearlong safety study of stem cells in stroke patients
who had suffered from ischemic strokes. The study, IntraArterial Delivery of Autologous Aldhbr Cells in Ischemic
Stroke: Final 1-Year Results of the Recover-Stroke Trial,
found that stem cells can be safely infused to the brain
through the carotid artery after a stroke. An indication of
possible benefit was also noted which will be further
confirmed in future studies.
“The work at ISCI is dedicated to finding solutions for
debilitating, or even fatal, illnesses and conditions,” says
Joshua Hare, M.D., founding director of the Interdisciplinary
Stem Cell Institute at the University of Miami Miller School
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of Medicine. “Dr. Yavagal has made significant contributions
to understanding better the safety and efficacy of cell-based
therapies for stroke patients. The ACTIsSIMA trial will allow
for the research to continue and potentially move us toward
finding a therapy that will improve the lives of stroke
patients.”
The Phase 2b clinical trial follows a previous open label
Phase 1/2a clinical trial in a similar patient population It
will further evaluate the safety and efficacy of the treatment
in a blinded and controlled setting.
The Interdisciplinary Stem Cell Institute at the University of
Miami Health System is one of approximately 60 clinical trial
sites throughout the United States. Total enrollment is
expected to reach 156 patients.
For more information, please email actissimaum@gmail.com or
click here.
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